
September 29, 2020

Timothy L. Bishop 
Chevron Environmental Management Company (CEMC) 
6001 Bollinger Canyon Road 
San Ramon, CA 94583 
timbishop@chevron.com  

Re: Approval of proposed extension of schedule, revised Feasibility Study. 

 Site Name:  Cowlitz Food & Fuel (Also Known as Former Texaco Service No
211556)

 Site Address:   101 Mulford Road, Toledo, Lewis County

 Agreed Order:  DE 5236

 Facility/Site No.:  1166

 Cleanup Site ID No. 7025

Dear Timothy L. Bishop: 

Thank you for submitting your proposed 60-day extension request1 for the submittal of 
the revised Feasibility Study (FS) Report to the Washington State Department of 
Ecology (Ecology) for our review in accordance with Agreed Order Section VII.K 
(Extension of Schedule). Your request letter also stated that CEMC and Arcadis plan to 
incorporate “many” of Ecology’s requested edits.2 Ecology wishes to limit the iterations 
of documents. Therefore, please contact Ecology as soon as possible, and before the 
new FS submittal deadline, if there are comments that CEMC and Arcadis are 
proposing to not incorporate so that this can be discussed and agreed upon before the 
submittal. 

Therefore, Ecology agrees with your request for extension provided that every effort is 
made to reach agreement regarding how Ecology’s comments are incorporated prior to 
the submittal of the revised FS. The new deadline for the FS submittal is November 
16, 2020. 

1 Response to Comments on Draft Feasibility Study Report, Chevron Service Station No. 21-1566. Letter from Ada Hamilton, 

Arcadis, to Steve Teel, Ecology, dated September 9, 2020. 
2 Comments on the Revised Agency Review Draft Feasibility Study Report, dated April 28, 2017, prepared by Leidos, Inc. Letter 

from Steve Teel, Ecology, to Timothy Bishop, CEMC, dated August 18, 2020. 
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If you have any questions about this letter, please contact me at (360) 407-6247 or 
steve.teel@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Steve Teel, LHG 

Cleanup Project Manager/Hydrogeologist 

Toxics Cleanup Program 

Southwest Regional Office 

 

cc by email: Cheryl Cameron, CEMC, cheryl.cameron@chevron.com  

Christopher Dotson, Arcadis, christopher.dotson@arcadis.com  

Ada Hamilton, Arcadis, ada.hamilton@arcadis.com  

Shamsher Singh, hmahal@msn.com 

Garry Singh, exit59north@gmail.com and exit59chevron@gmail.com   

Charlie Vineyard, cvineyard@ymail.com  

Marian Abbett, Ecology, marian.abbett@ecy.wa.gov  

Nick Acklam, Ecology, nicholas.acklam@ecy.wa.gov   

Ivy Anderson, Office of the Attorney General ivy.anderson@atg.wa.gov  

Joe Kasperski, Ecology, joe.kasperski@ecy.wa.gov   
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